
AGENDA  
CITY OF GLENDORA 

LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES – Regular meeting 

Library Conference Room 
	

September 20, 2004 
7:00 p.m. 

The public is invited to address the Library Board on all items on the agenda or on any library matter not on the 
agenda. Comments may be given when any item is scheduled for consideration. Each speaker is requested to 
limit comments to three minutes. The Board President may limit redundant comments. 

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you need special assistance to participate in this 
meeting, please contact the Library Secretary at (626) 852-4891. Notification 48 hours prior to the meeting will 
enable the Library to make reasonable arrangements to ensure accessibility to this meeting.  

1. CALL MEETING TO ORDER 

2. PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD  
Anyone wishing to address any Library matter that is on the agenda or not on the agenda may do so at 
this time. No action will be taken on items brought up at this time 

3. ADOPTION OF AGENDA 
Possible motion to revise order of business or other 

4. CONSENT CALENDAR 
4.1 	Minutes of meeting of August 16, 2004- action item 

5. REPORT OF LIBRARY DIRECTOR  
5.1 	Written report attached. Additional items may be reported by the Director such as: City, MCLS, State 

Library and legislative activity. No action will be taken on any items brought up at this time 
5.2 	Introduction of Pam Vermons, SAB appointee  

6. UNFINISHED BUSINESS  
6.1 	Election of Foundation Liaisons Appointments (2)  

President Slakey to lead – action item 

6.4 	Meetings with City Council-reports 
President Slakey to lead discussion on City Council contact 

6.5 	Centennial Update  
Doug Hodson to report 

6.6 	Library Board Goals  
President Slakey to lead - Discussion on specific Board goals FY 2004/2005 

7. NEW BUSINESS  
7.1 	Summer Reading Clubs Wrap-up 

Carolyn Thomas to present 

7.2 	Library Events Calendar 
A calendar of library or significant community events that include library staff participation. All or some of 
the Board members might choose to participate but no action is required 

8. BOARD MEMBER ITEMS  
8.1 	Agenda Planning Calendar 

Plans for future meetings to be discussed 

8.2 	Board member items  
Announcements only—no action will be taken on any item brought up at this time 

9. ADJOURNMENT  



Minutes  
CITY OF GLENDORA 

LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES — Regular Meeting 

Library Conference Room 
G140 Glendora Ave. 

 

August 16, 2004 
7:00 P.M. 

 

  

The Regular Meeting of the Glendora Library Board of Trustees was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by 
President Sylvia Slakey. 

Board members present: James Theel, Sandra Freeman, 

Board members absent: 	John Jackson, Doug Hodson 

Staff present: Robin Weed-Brown, Library Director; Mary Pat Dodson, Acting Secretary; 
Dave Davies, Deputy Public Works Director/Building Officer 

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD  
There was no public to comment. 

ADOPTION OF AGENDA 
There were no changes to the order of the agenda. 

CONSENT CALENDAR 
It was MSC (Theel/Freeman) to approve Minutes of meeting of July 19, 2004. 

REPORT OF LIBRARY DIRECTOR 
Weed-Brown introduced Dave Davies, Deputy Public Works Director/Building Officer, who gave an update 
on the Plaza Project, as well as the resultant damage to the library ceiling. Davies told the board that the 
project was going well despite the mishap which provided a "free skylight" in the 600-700 section. He 
thought it was good that the structural defects in the original steel were found. Davies and Theel 
concurred that this raised some question about other unknown defects. Davies believes that the 
consistent pounding over the entirety of the plaza found the one soft spot. The city's structural engineer 
has looked at it, and stability does not appear to be a concern because the slab failed at 100Ibs. /sq. ft. 
The original pedestals were literally floating in space, not on anything structural, and were not salvageable. 
The structural engineer verified that the new 18" ones poured above slabs would hold the new lights and 
shade covers. Mr. Davies reiterated throughout his presentation that he was pleased with the manner in 
which the contractor was handling the issue of the damage, and his regard for the contractor's 
professionalism and sense of responsibility for the damage and its repair. The city picked up cost on the 
engineer. Davies reported that the contractor was to begin the reinforcement today. Slakey wondered 
whether there is any device like an x-ray machine for concrete. Davies said the structural engineer had 
inspected it and found it to be poorly designed as also revealed during the retrofit. Davies indicated some 
concern over the rigid fiberglass emulsion membrane which will be changed to a rubberized, pliable, 
moveable one which should prevent leaking. Davies also expressed his gratitude toward the library staff 
for their continued work in spite of the noise of jackhammers and bobcats. The "hole mishap" pushes the 
project schedule back about 2 weeks. All Board members thanked Davies for his presentation. 

Weed—Brown reported on the shade structures for the Plaza. Carlos Baffigo, Customer Service & 
Facilities Assistant and Eric Ziegler, City Manager have considered various types of structures, including 
"Spanish tiles", wood and aluminum. Theel asked if the structures would be similar to a bus stop. Slakey 
and Freeman asked about seating. Weed-Brown informed the board that the project budgeted at this time 
does not provide for shade, lights, benches, and trash receptacles. Funding would come from later 
monies, either remaining or new. Weed-Brown also indicated that the budget had been impacted by the 
damage to the ceiling. Discussion among Freeman, Theel and Slakey about the city's stone benches 
concluded that they were too heavy for use on the Plaza. Weed-Brown expressed concern about metal 
benches becoming too hot for comfort. As discussion continued, Weed-Brown retrieved an illustration of 
a bench to give an idea of its looks. Board members thought it would be effective to match the downtown 
lights and trash receptacles if fiscally feasible. 
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Weed-Brown noted that the downtown benches and their color were made at a "custom" cost. Theel 
indicated $7-8000 was paid for the downtown benches, $1500 apiece for the lights and $3-400 for each 
trash receptacle. He suggested calling Dewmar for their quote. Weed-Brown said Carlos Baffigo could 
look into that. Discussion ensued on the number, placement and decorative style of benches. 
Weed-Brown commented that Davies is a carpenter by trade and could probably design anything desired. 
Theel expressed a liking for some benches in Azusa across from the Light & Water Building. Weed-
Brown suggested waiting to see cost development. 

Weed-Brown thanked Mary Pat Dodson for filling in for Library Secretary, Elke Cathel, who is on Maternity 
Leave. She told the board that Elke had been in today with her new son, David. She seemed healthy and 
in good spirits, and it had been good to see her. 

A brief discussion ensued as Weed-Brown gave board members a sample of the "bookmark receipt". 
There are separate colors for 1 or 3 week borrowing periods, and patrons can write in, stamp in or choose 
a pre-printed date. It's a trial idea for those patrons who liked having the due date stamped inside the 
book. The printing costs were low, so the trial will be a minor expense. 

Weed-Brown reported on two principal areas of the Centennial Event: The Railroad Exposition and the 
Merida City Visit. The Railroad Exposition is smoothly moving ahead with John Lundstrom, Jesse 
Tomory, and Steve Slakey, Sylvia's husband. It will be held in Bidwell Forum from 10 a.m.-3 p.m. on 
October 30. 

The planning of the Merida City Event has been less smooth. Communication has been impacted by the 
resignation of a staff member; the present decreased level of library staff, and Plaza construction and 
resultant ceiling damage. Weed-Brown will meet with Eric Ziegler, City Manager to discuss these issues 
and current information that has come to light. 

Weed-Brown indicated that the statistics page of the Board Packet should be removed; several errors 
existed due to varying circumstances, including Maternity leave and vacations. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS  
Cards for Kids & Summer Reading Club Outreach  
Freeman provided an update, stating that 146 individual children at six locations had been served. Two to 
three books had been given to each participant, with most receiving three books. In addition, a total of 27 
new library cards were issued. Slakey asked if any site had a higher number of participants compared to 
the others. Freeman responded that the greatest number of cards was issued at Barranca, and that was 
a total of nine. Slakey and Freeman discussed the number of public elementaries served, and concurred 
on Cullen, Williams, Willow, Stanton and Washington. Weed-Brown cited La Fetra. Freeman mentioned 
trying Foothill Christian and St. Dorothy's. Slakey and Freeman will meet in the future to discuss budget. 
Discussion ensued between Freeman and Weed-Brown about filling out library card applications at the 
events. It has sometimes been difficult to accomplish due to concurrent activities. As a point of interest, 
Freeman referred to information on the ALA website, and mentioned their National Library Month 
campaign's slogan "The Smartest Card, Get It, Use It." 

Citizens Budget Committee  
Freeman reported that the final document of about 15 pages will be submitted August 24, 2004 to the City 
Council. There will be a brief PowerPoint presentation, probably by Bob Bennett. All City Council 
members have received notice. Freeman expressed some concern about stylistic and other changes 
which may not have been made to the copy forwarded to Eric Ziegler, City Manager. There was some 
discussion about the Sunflower project. Slakey thanked Freeman for her work and report. 

Friends Foundation Discussion  
Slakey told the Board she had not been able to reach John Jackson, whom she felt needed to be present 
for the discussion. Weed-Brown pointed out that the next full Foundation Board meeting will be next 
quarter, so that the issue could be put off until next month. Before moving on, Slakey commented that in 
the past the President was one of the liaisons. She wondered whether since Jackson is doing the 
finances there would be any strong feeling about this. None was expressed. Slakey had met with the 
committee and talked about it. The formal vote was made to postpone this item until September. 
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Future Meeting with City Council  
The Board members determined that discussion would concentrate on the three main issues of salary and 
staff, materials and budget, and the Sunflower project. Slakey commented that Weed-Brown had done a 
great job with the background information. Freeman expressed concern with the high level of part-time 
staff, as did Theel, who commented that the number of part-time library staff seemed out of balance. 
Some time was spent reviewing the Police Department part-time staff. Theel asked Weed-Brown how 
the evaluation of staff pay had been made. Weed-Brown responded that they had been obtained from 
salary sheets. Theel also initiated discussion on the library's high level of one-on-one community contact. 
Theel had a question about the Sunflower information, and Weed-Brown discovered information was 
missing. It was added to the Board Packet. Discussion ensued on the Sunflower project, including 
Charter Oaks' positive level of participation. Slakey recommended meeting with City Council members 
before the next Board meeting. Freeman was not certain she could commit due to time out of town, but 
would attempt to do so just prior to the Board meeting. Theel felt he would be able. 

Centennial Update  
It was MSC (Theel/Freeman) to authorize Weed-Brown to give Board non-support to the Merida 
Project. The vote was 3-0 in favor. Slakey reported that a contract for a November 10 th  evening program 
tying into Veteran's Day had been sent out to Bruce Severs, who came highly recommended. She also 
stated that Slakey's husband, Steve, is working with Jesse Tomory on the railroad and Plexiglas shelving. 

Library Board Goals  
Slakey suggested three items for the consideration of the Board members: individual meetings with 
council members, attendance of city council meetings and closer ties with the Friends Foundation. It was 
decided to carry this discussion forward to September when more Board members would be present. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Systems Advisory Board (SAB) Appointment 
Weed-Brown reported that the City of Glendora Council directed JoAnn Sharp to contact people not 
appointed to the Planning Commission. Sharp found that Pamela Vermons of Glendora Travel would be 
willing to be on the SAB Board. Weed-Brown had spoken briefly today with Vermons, who thought she 
would be able to meet. The Mayor had asked Weed-Brown to discuss this with the Board. Weed-Brown 
offered to write a memo indicating Vermons as the appointee if so desired by the Board. Freeman and 
Theel agreed. Theel requested that Vermons be asked to attend the October Board meeting to give an 
SAB report. It was MSC (Freeman/Theel) to appoint Pamela Vermons to the SAB Board. 

Library Events Calendar 
No action was required. 

BOARD MEMBER ITEMS  

Agenda Planning Calendar 
No items were discussed.  

Board Member Items  
Theel commented on community reaction to the suspended storytimes during the Plaza Project. Patrons 
missed them. He also told the Board that he had been accepted for the CALTAC Workshop at Cerritos. 
Weed-Brown stated that there were still positions available if other Trustees wanted to attend. 

ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business, meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.  
Respectfully Submitted, 
Robin Weed-Brown, Library Director 
*The above minutes are subject to the Library Board's additions or corrections and final approval. 
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Glendora Public Library 	140 S. Glendora Ave. 	Glendora, CA 91741 
(626) 852-4891 	libraty@ciglendora.ca.us  

MEMO 
To: 	Board of Library T stees 

From: Library Director 

CC: City Manager 

Date: September 20, 2004 

Re: 	Director's Report 

Community 

Ms. Pam Vermons was appointed to the MCLS, Systems Advisory Board position by the City Council. I met with her 
on September 9th  to review the position and reacquaint her with the library. She and I will be traveling together to attend 
the September 23 rd  MCLS✓SAB joint meeting in Redondo Beach. 

Centennial planning continues. The Centennial Fiesta is moving forward on a smaller scale. The Friends Foundation 
has graciously accepted to pay for the costs associated with this event. It is scheduled for Oct 8-9. I have been very 
appreciative of Steve Slakey's help in organizing the historical display timetable and working with John Lundstrom and 
his radio collection, his handyman work on the exhibit installing additional Plexiglas and help on the Railroad Expo. 
With the loss of staff, his help came at a crucial time! Thank you Steve! 

Glendora Day at the LA County Fair is September 23-,  this year. 

The Plaza project is moving ahead. The concrete has been poured, scored and sandblasted. Lights for the Plaza 
have been ordered. We will have to wait on the benches and trash receptacles until we see what the balance in funds 
will be. The scaffolding for the unexpected ceiling hole came down Labor Day week. 

Staff 

We now have 2 new babies in our library family, and born one month apart to the day! Elke Cathel gave birth to David 
Ray in August and Rebecca Simjian delivered baby Christopher a month early in September! 

Cindy Romero is back with us, working as our Children's Librarian. She is only part time now while she finishes up her 
Masters degree. Gaetano Abbondanza re-joined us as a Librarian II on Sept. 13 th. We worked with both of these new 
staff members when they were library school interns and it is nice to have them back with us on a permanent basis. 

Ted Taylor traveled back to Syracuse, New York for his annual Polaris training and Users Group meeting on 
September 14th .. He goes back with a list of things to get answers for and comes back loaded with information. In late 
September we will be upgrading the Polaris system one more time. Staff had an interesting training experience in 
preparation for this event: a “webinar - a web-based training seminar. 

Chris Cravens accepted the position of Office Manager for the Friends Foundation to the delight of all! It was a logical 
step as she was already performing most of the needed tasks. The FF will pick up her salary. We are also in the midst 
of recruiting for a library aide III-primarily in support of the DES office, but this person will also assist in other database 
maintenance issues, such as the Community Information database, and in miscellaneous clerical tasks for Public 
Services as well as the DES office under Chris' supervision. 
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Initial steps on the recruitment for the vacant mid-manager position in DES have been taken. ft will stay a mid-manager 
position with some changes in responsibilities. 

Evelyn Yee handed in her resignation effective September 10, 2004. Evelyn has worked for GPL for 10 years in a part 
time capacity. She finished up her Masters degree last December and now has accepted a full time faculty librarian 
position with Azusa Pacific University. Now we have a dose link with that library and campus! We will miss Evelyn, as 
will our public, however it is nice to know she is still nearby! 

The library has relied on trustys from the police department for as many years as anyone can remember. The supply 
has 'dried up' and now we will have to start paying for extra maintenance service-to start with having the trash emptied 
once a day. The trustys helped with set up and break down of Bidwell as well as many day to day issues. The long 
term repercussions of this situation will become dearer as we move down this path. At this time we have added 6 
days of trash service to our Mr. Scrub contract for an additional $390/month. The City Manager has been made aware 
of this. 

Director 

Between the Plaza project, the Merida situation, staffing holes and filling in with the DES/FF needs I seem to be busy 
putting out fires quite a bit lately! I deeply appreciate the way our staff has stepped up to help during these stressful 
times of staff vacancies and maternity leaves, capital projects and loud noises and a lot of confusion! They are the 
reason this library is so loved in the community and it is in times like these that they prove themselves to be 
extraordinary city employees internally as well as extemally. 

Staff has requested more individual time to talk with me, so I am trying to work out individual lunches with them. So far 
I have only managed to get in one lunch however I will continue to schedule them as I can. 

There was a half day follow-up MAP session with all department heads on September 16 th. Fortunately it was here in 
City Hall and did not require driving back down to Newport Beach. It was the first time this group has gotten together to 
discuss next steps using the MAP process and its application to the City of Glendora. 

I will be attending the LAMA (Library Administration and Management Association) national institute on leadership in 
Palm Springs in mid-November. It runs Nov 18-21 and I have already made reservations. It will be one of the few 
times I have been able to get out and network with my colleagues other than at MCLS meetings since I started here at 
Glendora and I am looking forward to it. 
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MCLS 
Alhambra 

Altadena 

Arcadia 

Azusa 

Beverly Hills 

Burbank 

Calabasas 

Cerritos 

Commerce 

Covina 

Downey 

El Segundo 

Glendale 

Glendora 

Irwindale 

Long Beach 

Los Angeles 

Monrovia 

Monterey Park 

Oxnard 

Palos Verdes 

Pomona 

Redondo Beach 

San Marino 

Santa Fe Springs 

Santa Monica 

Sierra Madre 

Signal Hill 

OSouth Pasadena 

Thousand Oaks 

Torrance 

Whittier 

Sincerely yours, 

Barbara S. Custen 
Executive Director 

September 10, 2004 

Ms. Pam Vermons 
448 Highland Dr. 
Glendora, CA 91741 

Dear Ms. Vermons: 

On behalf of the Administrative Council of the Metropolitan 
Cooperative Library System (MCLS), I would like to welcome you to 
the System Advisory Board (SAB). Your term of office will expire on 
June 30, 2006. 

In lieu of holding separate meetings of the System Advisory Board, 
SAB members have been invited to attend the MCLS Administrative 
Council meetings being held on Thursday, September 23, 2004 at the 
Redondo Beach Public Library, 303 N. Pacific Coast Highway and on 
Thursday, May 26, 2005 at the Torrance Public Library, 3301 
Torrance Blvd. The September meeting will include an orientation for 
SAB members. The May meeting is an important meeting that 
includes approval of the budget and Plan of Service for the following 
year. The meetings usually begin at 10 a.m. 

Enclosed with this letter is an Advisory Board Member Profile Form. 
Please fill it out and return it to MCLS Headquarters in the envelope 
provided. 

I look forward to meeting you and working with you on the System 
Advisory Board. 

Enc 

Robin Weed-Brown 

3675 East Huntington Drive • Suite 100 • Pasadena, California 91107 
(626) 683-8244 • Fax (626) 683-8097 

Website: http://www.mcls.org  • E-mail: mclshq@mcls.org  


